

Isis Temple No. 41, Daughters of the Nile **Evansville, Indiana APRIL 2022**

Queen's Message

ABOUT OUR PHILANTHROPY

Shriners Children's™ is one of the largest pediatric sub-specialty world, with locations in the U.S., Canada, and Mexico. The staff at the more than 20 locations is dedicated to improving the lives of children by providing pediatric innovative research, and offering outstanding teaching programs for medical professionals.

The Daughters of the Nile Foundation maintains a permanent endowment fund solely to benefit the Shriners Children's health care system.

This Issue

Officers' Messages 1-3 **Recent Events** 4-5 6 **Units & Clubs** Officers & 7 Committees **Charitable Giving** 8 Ways & Means 9 Membership 10 **Roster Updates** 11

Fellow Officers and Ladies of the Household.

It is a great honor, privilege, and responsibility to serve as Queen of Isis Temple No. 41 for the ensuing year. I look forward to a Nile year of fun and health care systems in the fellowship. The Installation on March 20, 2022, was beautiful! Thank you to everyone who participated in the ceremony, and thank you to all who were present with your love and support. Thank you to our Past Supreme Queen, Past Queens, Fellow Officers, and Ladies of the Household for continuing to bring your unique and special gifts to our specialty care, conducting Temple. "Together we can do great things." -Mother Teresa

> My promise to you is to perform my duty the best I can. I will work collaboratively with you in harmony and trust. We will have fun and good fellowship. We are already busy planning fundraisers and socials. Watch your emails and future newsletters for details. We will work to increase our membership and fill the seats in the Temple each month for Stated Session. We will serve the Supreme Temple with our gifts and talents. We will live well, laugh often, and let love grow with friendship.

> Everyone benefits from your sweet charity of generously giving of your resources, time, and talents. Through your hard work and dedication as a valued and respected member of our order, we are making a meaningful difference in the lives of children receiving care at Shriners Children's™.

Our philanthropy is fortunate to have

women like you working together to advance our sisterhood and transform the lives of children and their families. We are guided by our five virtues that express what we believe about who we are and reflect how we are called to serve.

When your time and abilities permit, I hope to see you at Stated Sessions and our events. Consider joining the Egyptian Band or Patrol. Attend a Princeton Nile Club meeting. These are ways to strengthen friendships and gain emotional connection from our relationships with one another. The flowers of friendship will bloom softly at our feet. In closing, "Let your love be generous. Do not neglect hospitality, for through it some have unknowingly welcomed angels." Hebrews 13:1-2

With Nile love and hugs, Kathy Stewart, Queen Mobile: 812-457-5593 klkstew15@gmail.com



Kathy Stewart, Queen

Princess Royal Judy Schultz Ladies of the Household,



Congratulations to Kathy Stewart for being installed as Queen of Isis Temple No. 41 for the ensuing year. Queen Kathy had a beautiful installation ceremony, and the decorations were outstanding.

It was an honor to be installed as Princess Royal and to have been a part of this ceremony. Thank you for

putting your faith in me and letting me continue this journey.

Thank you to the officers for helping with the addenda after the installation.

Thanks to all of you for all the donations last year, which were sent to the Chicago hospital, and the gift cards, which were sent to St. Louis.

Queen Kathy has the dedication and leadership this organization needs to have a successful year for supporting the hospitals and children. This dedication and kindness that Queen Kathy has will inspire new women to join our organization.

Let's make all new and current members feel welcomed and show them a wonderful new friendship.

I look forward to all the events this year with everyone. This shall be an exciting and successful year.

Nile love and hugs, Judy Schultz, Pr. Royal Mobile: 812-430-8983

jfazio@psci.net



Princess Badoura Andrea Peters

Greetings from Princess Badoura,



I hope each of you have been able to enjoy a few nice weather days outdoors. It has been a long winter, and we certainly could use some good sunshine.

I would like to thank you for having me as your Princess Badoura and welcoming me

with such open arms. I was beyond blessed and surprised by the many kind gifts on installation day. Thank you from the bottom of my heart.

I certainly appreciate your continued support as I begin my Nile journey. I am very much looking forward to what this endeavor has in store for me and getting to know each of you better. I do ask that you have grace with me over the next few months as I put names with faces. I have made reservations and am very excited to be attending my first Supreme Session this year, so if you have any pointers for me, please share the knowledge.

"Where flowers bloom, so does hope."

—Lady Bird Johnson

Make it a great spring season, ladies!

Nile love,

Andrea Peters, Pr. Badoura Mobile: 618.925.0920 Office: 812.683.2329 aapeters104@gmail.com



A Message from Princess Chaplain

Greetings Ladies of the Household,

It is a great honor to be serving as your Princess Chaplain.
Faith has always been an important part of my life, so much that I have it tattooed on my foot. It reminds me daily that I am walking with faith.

Holding a position in the Temple is something I never thought I would do. But when Kathy Stewart approached me, I decided that this was God's way of telling me to go forth and serve. So, here I am.

For those who don't know me, I am twice retired—once from the EVSC and then from Evansville Day School, both in the capacity of administrative assistant. I am currently subbing for the corporation. I enjoy outings with my girlfriends discovering new boutiques and restaurants. Randy and I have two sons and three grandchildren that keep us hopping. They are 12, 10, and 8. The Shrine is a huge part of our life, especially since Randy will be the Potentate next year.

Please keep me informed about any and all prayer requests, visits that are needed, or cards to be sent. My phone (812-459-1256) and my email (sgdierlam@hotmail.com) are always open for you to contact me with any concerns or joys.

I pray that peace and harmony will be with us each day.

Shannon Dierlam, Pr. Chaplain Mobile: 812-459-1256 sgdierlam@hotmail.com



IN MEMORY OF

Betty Foster
Shirley Sheets, PQ
Paula Willis



PR. RECORDER JOYCE GIOLITTO



Hello, everyone,

I will be your Princess Recorder for the next year. Remember, dues for 2022 are now due. If you did not receive a notice, please let me know. You should also let me know if there is a change to your contact information. We need to keep our records up to date. You can email me at: isisno41recorder@gmail.com

Nile Love,

Joyce Giolitto, Pr. Recorder

Be the woman who fixes another woman's crown without telling the world it was crooked.

2022 Installation of Officers



Installation of Officers



ISIS TEMPLE PATROL

Congratulations to the 2022 Isis Temple Officers!
The Patrol was pleased to perform our new routine at the Installation of Officers in March, and we are excited about attending Supreme Session in person this year and performing for our friends from all across North America and Brazil.

We are always looking for new members to join us in our marching and Fall Festival fun. Please contact any Patrol member to learn more. Our meetings are held on the 2nd floor of Hadi Shrine at 7 p.m. on the 2nd Monday of each month (except June, July, and August). Our officers for this year are:

Captain: Kara May

President: Cheryl Stader, PQ

Vice President: Wendy Morris

Secretary: Sue Layman, PSQ

Treasurer: Sharon Norvell, PQ

EGYPTIAN BAND NOTES

Greetings from the Egyptian Band! What a beautiful installation for our new officers. So glad to see new faces taking the roles in the Temple. It was nice to see a large crowd join us to share this wonderful day.

We are very excited about the upcoming year. The Band is the designated unit for Supreme Session. All of our members are getting packed and ready to go to Dallas.

We are mourning the loss of our friend and Band member Shirley Sheets, PQ. She was a great asset to our unit and to the Temple.

Don't forget to sign up for the 4H Fair concession stand this summer! It is a big fundraiser with lots of fun and fellowship.

We are always looking for new members (no musical experience needed). Contact a member if interested. We meet on the fourth Tuesday of each month (except June, July, and August) at 6:30 p.m. on the 2nd floor of Hadi Shrine. Our officers for this year are:

Director: Jennifer Emsweller, PQ

President: Janie Buttrum

Vice President: Millie Rumble

Secretary: Marian Trapp, PQ

Treasurer: Linda Trible, PQ

PRINCETON NILE CLUB



The Princeton Nile Club held its first meeting of the Nile year on April 19 at R'z in Ft. Branch, and officers were installed at the April 4 Stated Session along with unit officers. Princeton Nile Club officers for this year are President: Nancy Clem, Vice President: Millie Rumble, and Secretary/Treasurer: Terri Cheesman.

Our next meeting will be June 21. Note this is one week later than the usual date as several will be attending the Supreme Session in Dallas on the second Tuesday. This will be our

Annual Auction, which is our only fundraiser, so bring at least one attractively wrapped gift and money to bid!

Other meetings will be September 13 and December 13 for the Annual Cookie Exchange. All meetings are at R'z Cafe in Ft. Branch for lunch at 12:30 p.m. Carpooling is available from Evansville. Please contact Pr. Royal Judy Schultz at 812-430-8983 if you would like to carpool.

Nancy Clem, President

2022-2023 Isis Temple No. 41 Officers

Queen	Kathy Stewart	Jr. Past Queen	Karla Goff, PQ
Princess Royal	Judy Schultz	Princess Tirzah	Kara May
Princess Badoura	Andrea Peters	Princess Recorder	Joyce Giolitto
Princess Banker	Wendy Morris	Princess Marshal	Jodi Boettger
Princess Chaplain	Shannon Dierlam	Lady of the Keys	Terri Cheesman
Lady of the Gates	Debbie Russell	Princess Nydia	Cindy Zeller
Princess Zuleika	Wendy English	Princess Zenobia	Karen Meny
Princess Zora	Shannon Bevins	Princess Zuleima	Brandi Staples
Princess Musician	Debbie Bryant	Attendant	Janie Buttrum
Attendant	Nancy Clem	Egyptian Maiden	Linda Goin
Egyptian Maiden	Joyce Thomas	Ceremonial Assistant	Linda Trible, PQ
Ceremonial Assistant	Penny McDonald, PQ	Ceremonial Assistant	Tina Dobbs, PQ

2022-2023 Isis Temple No. 41 Committees

Sickness & Distress

Pr. Chaplain Shannon Dierlam (CH) Jean Rickard, PQ Nancy Clem Cheryl Stader, PQ Lori Barnett

Membership

Nancy Markham, PQ (CH) Sharon Norvell, PQ Jan Slifer, PQ Joyce Giolitto Judy Schultz Meredith Thompson Kathy McKinney **Shannon Bevins**

Supreme Queen Visitation

Tina Dobbs, PQ (CH) Linda Trible, PQ Judy Schultz Kara May

Candidate Hosting

Jennifer Emsweller, PQ Gay Graper, PQ

Quilting

Donna Duncan (CH) Judy Peak, PQ (Co-CH)

Temple Bylaws

Sue Layman, PSQ Linda Trible, PQ Tina Dobbs, PQ

Ways & Means

Krista Williams, PQ (CH) Tina Dobbs, PQ (Casino Night CH) Brandi Staples (Casino Night Co-CH) Communications Karla Goff (4H CH) Casey Wonders, PQ (Card Party CH) Penny Campbell Jodi Boettger Wendy Morris

Kara May Judy Schultz **Andrea Peters**

Budget & Finance

Meredith Thompson

Sue Layman, PSQ Gay Graper, PQ Sharon Norvell, PQ

Historian

Linda Trible, PQ

Photographer Kathy McKinney

Financial Review

Penny McDonald, PQ Linda Trible, PQ Casey Wonders, PQ

Charitable Giving

Janice Akers-Du Bois, PQ

Krista Williams, PQ-Website & Facebook Nancy Markham, PQ-Email

Newsletter

Krista Williams, PQ Natasha Wheeler Rachel Gollaher

Receptions

Sylvia Pharris Millie Rumble Nancy Clem Myra Whipkey

Social/Nile 101

Terri Cheesman (CH) Nancy Clem **Debbie Russell** Cindy Zeller

Charitable Giving

Convalescent Relief Account (CRA) JARS OF HOPE

We are gathering our loose change in collection jars again this year for CRA. Jars will be available at the May 2 Stated Session. Collect the change over the summer and bring your full jars to the September Stated Session.

If you would like a jar and will not be able to attend in May, call me at 812-568-6467. If you won't be able to attend in September and have a filled jar of change, call me and we will make arrangements to meet.

Your loose change transforms your empty jars into JARS OF HOPE for the Shriners children.

Thank you in advance for your contribution.

Nile Love, Janice Akers-Du Bois, PQ Charitable Giving Chair, 2022



WAYS & MEANS

Ladies of the Household.

The Ways & Means Committee is so excited to be planning a year full of IN-PERSON fundraising events and fun! The committee has listened to your requests to bring back certain events, and they've brainstormed several new fun things as well! Below is just a sampling of what you have to look forward to this year. More information to come on each of these events, plus more still to be revealed!

Right now, though, make sure you have your tickets for **TACOS & TRIVIA**, **coming up quickly on Friday**, **May 13**, **at 6 p.m. in the Riverwalk Restaurant at Hadi**. Your \$20 ticket includes a build-your-own Taco Bar and iced tea, lemonade, water, or coffee. Cash bar available! There is no rule about team size this year, but 4 to 6 people is

usually a good number. Table sizes vary in the restaurant, so if you plan to have a larger team, get there early to lock in your table! Brainstorm a creative team name and be prepared to compete for a CASH PRIZE. This event is OPEN TO THE PUBLIC! Invite your friends, neighbors, and coworkers! Let's show them how much fun Daughters of the Nile have together! Contact me ASAP for tickets.

We also have the Wood Barn concession stand coming up the last week of July at the Vanderburgh Co. 4H Fair. This is a HUGE fundraiser for Isis Temple. Contact Karla Goff, PQ, to help out!

The Ways & Means Committee will meet at 5:30 pm at Hadi on the 2nd Monday of each month this year to continue our FUNdraiser planning. Any Lady of the Household is welcome to join us.

Nile love, Krista Williams, PQ Chair, Ways & Means Mobile: 812-484-8860 krwilliams53@gmail.com



WHY IS MEMBERSHIP IMPORTANT?

Are you someone who can make things happen? Or do you just sit and watch someone else do everything and follow their lead, whatever they want to do? Well, either way is ok; we all count, and we all make a difference. If your result is staying the same, then maybe it's time to make a change. You can't keep doing things the same way and expect different results.

Think about this...do you know some ladies who were very active at your Temple at one time—faithfully helping at all events, and you could always count on them. Then through whatever means, you do not see them anymore. Can you recall their name(s)? Do you still see them from time to time? Do you know how to get in touch



with them? Maybe it is time for you—yes, you—to reach out to them. Did they quit helping because they felt unappreciated, or they did not feel as if they made a difference? No one ever said to them, "thank you" or "job well done." Kindness goes a long way!

Very few subjects stir so up many feelings as not feeling appreciated. Let's make a change and appreciate who and what we have at our temples and let's contact those who haven't shown up for a while and see what's going on with them. When you reach out to help someone else, it is good for your heart.

Do you know ladies who could be reinstated in your Temple? Contact them and ask why they left in the first place. Let them know because they are members they will make a difference.

It's ridiculous for us to think, I'm just one person, what can I do, or I've done my time and I have donated a lot in the past. We cannot stop being active or encouraging people to participate. We need members to keep us alive. Never underestimate your impact on other people. Everyone is important! Each one of us makes a difference!

Do not put off today what you can and need to do. Sometimes tomorrow never comes. Take the time to find out what really matters. Today I called four members who had not been active to see what is going on with them. How surprised they were to hear from me! It did my heart good. During our conversation, I asked why we had not seen them in a while and their excuses were normal—busy with family and health issues. I told them we were working on a membership drive and wondered if they had relatives that would be interested in joining. Their response...oh, they're too busy. My statement was, "Did you know that because you pay dues you make a difference in the lives of the patients served by Shriners Children's™?" The children are not going to wait for us to be ready. Their illnesses and medical problems go on. We must continue to help! No matter who is paying dues, it is helping, and it is making a difference, even if you cannot find the time to attend.

We owe it to the children at Shriners Children's. Make a difference because you can!

Nancy Markham, PQ—Chair, Membership

Connect with us online!

www.isis41don.com facebook.com/isistempleno.41

www.daughtersofthenile.org https://donfdn.org

https://twitter.com/Nile4Kids https://www.pinterest.com/supremenile/

https://www.facebook.com/groups/daughtersofthenile

MEMBERSHIP ROSTER UPDATE

June Wydau

Please make a note of these recent updates to our membership roster. If you do not have a current roster booklet, please contact PQ Nancy Markham or Pr. Recorder Joyce Giolitto to obtain one. Let's stay connected!

Let's stay connected!					
Name	Name Change	Address Change	Phone Number Change	Email Change	
Mary Boyd		PO Box 202 Newburgh, IN 47629			
Elsie Ervin		14929 Peyton Dr. Apt 4D Athens, AL 35613			
Lynette Norvell (new member)		PO Box 153 Newburgh, IN 47629			
Sandy Mellis, PQ		9030 Waterway Ct. Miamisburg, OH 45342			
Mary Stockfleth		509 S Villa Dr. Evansville, IN 47714			

3605 NW 83 St. Apt 103 Gainesville, FL 32606



PAST QUEENS CLUB



Next meeting at Riverwalk Restaurant at 6:00 p.m. on May 17.

Always the 3rd Tuesday of each month, except June, July, and August. Hope to see all Past Queens at our next meeting!

2022-2023 Egyptian Band Officers at April Stated Session (L-R): Marian Trapp, Secretary; Millie Rumble, Vice President; Linda Trible, Treasurer; Jennifer Emsweller, Director; and Janie Buttrum, President.

Isis Temple No. 41, **Daughters of the Nile** 6919 Pinehurst Evansville, IN 47711

Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage **PAID**

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED



1st Monday of Every Month (except June, July, August): Stated Session, 7 p.m., Hadi Shrine 2nd Floor

May 13-6 p.m.—Tacos & Trivia (Riverwalk Restaurant at Hadi)

May 12—6 p.m.—Officer Practice for Ceremonial (Hadi 2nd Floor)

May 16—6:30 p.m.—Ceremonial (Hadi)

June 21—12:30 p.m.—Princeton Nile Club, Annual Auction, R'Z Restaurant, Ft. Branch (contact Pr. Royal Judy to carpool)

July 25-30—4H Fair Concession Stand (contact PQ Karla Goff to volunteer)

Aug. 26—5:30 p.m.—Steak Night Fundraiser (Hadi 2nd floor)

Sept. 1—6 p.m.—Officer Practice

Sept. 13-12:30 p.m.-Princeton Nile Club, R'Z Restaurant, Ft. Branch (contact Pr. Royal Judy to carpool)

Nov. 3-5:30 p.m.—Units Practice for SQOV & Ceremonial (Hadi 2nd Floor)

Nov. 3—6 p.m.—Officer Practice for SQOV & Ceremonial (Hadi 2nd Floor)

Nov. 4-6 p.m.—Supreme Queen's Official Visit Banquet & Ceremonial (Hadi 2nd Floor)

Dec. 9-5:30 p.m.-Wrap Gifts for **Hospital Staff Christmas Party** (Hadi 2nd Floor)

Dec. 11—Hadi Hospital Staff Kids Christmas Party (Hadi 2nd Floor)

Dec. 13-12:30 p.m.-Princeton Nile Club Cookie Exchange, R'Z Restaurant, Ft. Branch (contact Pr. Royal to carpool)

Feb. 25—Casino Night Fundraiser (Hadi)

Stated Sessions of Note:

- Sept. 6—Honoring Past Queens & 50-Year Members
- Nov. 7—Honoring Founders Day
- Dec. 5—Christmas Party
- Jan. 3—Memorial Service
- March 6—Election of Officers

Sewing Club meets the 1st & 3rd Monday of each month (except June, July, and August) on the 2nd floor at Hadi. Contact Donna Duncan or Judy Peak, PQ, for additional details.